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Inside this issue: 
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Our Purpose:  

 

¶ To unite women motorcyclists with friends of common interest 

¶ To promote a positive image to the public of women on motorcycles 

¶ To help educate our members on motorcycle safety and maintenance 

Floõs Caf® 

5620 Van Buren Blvd  

Riverside , Ca  

LOCAL Meeting  

&  Ride  

October 17, 2016  

Meeting   8:30 am  

KSU:        9:30 am  

http://www.ladiesofchromeandleather.com/
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  Hello Ladies,  

 

I am writing this as the calendar has turned over to September.  Was this the fastest 

summer ever?  I think so and it has been a good one even though the heat has been on 

and that has made it somewhat difficult to ride comfortably.  Letõs hope this is the begin-

ning of some much more comfortable riding weather!  

 

We had a great pool party this past month, thanks to all of you who attended and our 

wonderful hostesses, Trish and TJ.  I think everyone really enjoyed the good food and fel-

lowship with your riding sisters.  In case you werenõt there, you were missed and we hope 

to see you on one of our rides in the near future.  A few highlights from the party were the 

award for Sister of the Year going to Cathie Siglow for her tireless contributions to our 

chapter. We so appreciate her for all her efforts!!  Also we had our opportunity drawing 

for the 3 -1 day Harley rentals from Quaid Harley.  The lucky winners were Elin, Kim A. 

and Linda S.  If you would like to share a how you used these, we would love to hear 

about it.  Also, because of your generous donations, we collected $380.00 to shop for neces-

sary items for Family Services Association.  That will be a lot of goods that I know they 

can surely use.  Good job everyone and THANK YOU!!  

 

The Board will be meeting in the next week and we will be discussing getting more in-

volved with Bike Nights again and other avenues of recruitment.  Stay tuned for more in-

formation coming on that.  Remember, you can always volunteer to get involved with any 

projects that are planned or if you have ideas that we can consider.  It takes all of us to 

keep our chapter rolling along.  

 

We are back to our regular ride calendar this month and hopefully we will have an open 

ride soon as well.  I donõt know about you, but I miss it when I donõt ride regularly so hope 

to see you later this month for our meeting and ride to Idyllwild.  That is always a favor-

ite!  

 

Take care everyone and as always I am so proud to be part of this chapter because of the 

way everyone supports and cares for each other in the good times as well as the hard 

times.  

 

See you soon!!     

Karen  

  

 Sometimes itõs a little better to travel  

Heading on down the Highway  

Karen Scott  

President  
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Kim Airs  

Vice-President  

Greetings from the  

Vice ñPretzel  

 

 

 

 

 

                                 

My Horizon is Unlimited  

 

Hello. My name is Kim and I am an addict. I am in a 5 Gear Program. I am una-

ble to control my impulses. I am an addict. To me, nothing beats being on a motor-

cycle, anytime, anywhere. I cannot get a big enough fix of my hands on the han-

dlebars and my boots on the pegs. I will ride anytime my heart needs its stress re-

lief, when I need to get away or when I need to just get anywhere. I am an addict.  

 

Imagine the sheer joy I get when I attend a gathering of fellow motorcycle enthu-

siasts and spend the whole weekend (or more) eating, sleeping, dreaming, and 

riding motorcycles. You may have had the pleasure of experiencing this with the 

twice -yearly WITW nationals held around the country. I experience it at least 

once a year with an amazing group of like -minded, traveling folks ð the Horizons 

Unlimited Gathering (as theyõre called). This year, as in the past three years, itõs 

being held at the Mariposa County Fairgrounds, a few miles from Yosemite, from 

September 22-25.  

 

As many of you know, I ride to this annual event to learn about new roads around 

the world, motorcycle riding challenges that others have faced and overcome, 

swap stories and routes, and basically learn more, more, more about the hobby I 

love so much. Itõs an amazing gathering of people from around the world who gen-

erously share their experiences without ego and with a passion that so many of us 

share. There is always a contingent of motorcycle riders that use this event as a 

starting off point to kick off their rides to the tip of South  

America.  

 

I am thrilled to be sharing my love of this event with Theresa Carson and this 

year, weõre joined by Jackie Cliett and her husband. I am sure they will enjoy it 

as does everyone who is there.  

 

 

 

 



Issue 196                                                                                                                                            The L.O.C.A.L. Informant  

5 

19 
Chapter  

eating and Ride  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

Vice Pretzel rambling                                                                                                                     Ch Kim Airs  

      

 

Please join us! Its beautiful near Yosemite that time of year and thereõs always 

room at the on -site campground with inexpensive hotels nearby. Challenge  

yourself to expand your horizon because, well, the wonderful, worldwide organi-

zation that sponsors it is called Horizons Unlimited. See you there!   

 

For more information, check it out here: 

http://www.horizonsunlimited.com/events/california -2016 
 
19 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

Kim A  

Vice President  
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 HELLO LADIES!!!!!!!!!!!!!   

 

At least for me it seems forever  since we have gotten together and got some 

WIND THERAPY!!!  I know I NEED it!!!   My 2 stitches in my right hand hin-

dered my riding for 10 days or so.   Over the long weekend we went on 2 rides 

that were awesome!   During the ride on Friday I had another of those dang 

learning experience!   I was in the middle of the pack with no one right around 

me.  I saw there was sand in the road so I went around it. As I started to push 

through a right turn and my rear tire slide to the left.  I was already in a lean 

to the right so I instinctively put my right foot down hard and pushed and 

rolled on the throttle and the bike pulled up and kept going.  Luckily the sand 

tire came out of the sandy area.  I was flustered to say the least!  BadKat was 

leaning right so the tire going left could have brought the bike down but I took 

action and I recovered control of her.  I share this with you in case something 

similar should happen to you.  The throttle can save you whither going slow 

and fast to get around an obstacle.  Beside my nerves being shaky and the 

back group catching up to me, all was fine.  Thankfully!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!  

 

I am totally excited for the chapter ride!!!!!!!!!  We will be taking our typical 

route down to Cajalco Road via Mockingbird Canyon Road over through the 

cow country until we hit the 74 where we will take that up the 243. Gentle 

curves and just beautiful area. We are planning on having a fast and slow 

group, so donõt worry.  We encourage you to come out and join the LOCAL Sis-

ters in getting some Wind Therapy. Lunch is only 5 miles up once we hit the 

243.  Lunch will be at La Casita Mexican food.   The ride down the 243 to the 

base of the hill is only 40 miles.  We can stop next to the school to regroup and 

there our normal gas station off of Highland Springs.  
 

 

 

 

Road Captain  

Gail Schrenk  
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Tales from the Road                                                                                          Gail Schrenk 

 

 

Our Ms. Cynthia Jones has offered to organize / lead an open ride on September 

24 & 25 to Santa Maria. It will be an overnight trip.  Off freeways most of the 

time and through some just amazing roads .  Dinner at a favorite of steakhouse 

of Jackoõs in Santa Maria.   Cynthia will forward the hotel information shortly.   

Iõve been told by many sisters that the trip is fantastic and one of their favorites.  

Please RSVP to Cynthia if you are planning on going and the number in our par-

ty. Please email her at thiamarie@yahoo.com  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Safe Riding Sisters!!!  

Gail Schrenk  

Road Captain LOCAL  

 

 

https://www.google.com/maps/dir/34.2753654, -117.450264/34.9550004,-120.4171058/@34.536801,-

119.8943411,9z/am=t/data=!4m29!4m28!1m25!3m4!1m2!1d -

117.5349807!2d34.3607968!3s0x80c3401b959d87f3:0xfd95ec3ac6b5265f!3m4!1m2!1d -

117.7900857!2d34.4181948!3s0x80c31baee0b8ada9:0x7880f440e087c325!3m4!1m2!1d-

118.0886484!2d34.5319052!3s0x80c2f840f25914d1:0x3b2df980e865af95!3m4!1m2!1d -

119.0023732!2d34.8187655!3s0x80e9f287053c53cf:0x50e4634a23f9472!3m4!1m2!1d -

119.9909075!2d35.0702531!3s0x80eb8d76ee2c23b1:0x807e2f871df6757e!1m0!3e0?hl=en 
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To split or not to split? That is the question.  I travel our beautiful 91 freeway al-

most daily to commute for work.   Every day, I watch motorcyclists zoom past me. 

 I move out of their way graciously as I ogle them longingly wanting to be one of 

them.  They are not coasting by in a special motorcycle lane, although that 

would  be nice if such a lane existed, rather they are lane splitting.    

 

According to the 2016 California Motorcycle Handbook (available on the DMV 

website), lane splitting, lane sharing, lane filtering, or white -lining are terms 

used to describe the process of a motorcyclist riding between lanes of stopped or 

slower-moving traffic or moving between lanes to the front of traffic stopped at a 

traffic light.  Last month, the practice became legal with the signature of Gover-

nor Jerry Brown on Assembly Bill 51. Until then, the practice wasnõt legal nor 

was it illegal.  In our freeway -congested state, it was a condoned way of motorcy-

cle life.  If youõve read any motorcycle forum or Facebook thread, you wonõt see a 

subject more controversial in the cycling worldéexcept perhaps helmet laws, but 

thatõs a different topic for a future article.  Governor Brownõs signature is only the 

beginning.  Next will come guidelines and rules on how to lane split safely.  Who 

will be penning these guidelines and rules?  There will be a lot of hands in the pot 

to include the California Highway Patrol, the state Department of Motor Vehicles, 

the state Department of Transportation, the Office of Traffic Safety, and motorcy-

cle organizations with a focus on motorcycle safety.  Some would argue that this 

many hands in the pot canõt be a good thing, but time will tell.    

 

Back to my daydreaming on the 91ééfrom the vantage point in my car, lane 

splitting looked like it would be a breeze.  So I thought Iõd give it the old college 

try.  I geared up, strapped on my backpack, and headed out to work.  I hadnõt rid-

den 5 miles before I got deep into it just past the 91/15 ƛnterchange.  Ugh!   
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Motor Chic News (Continued)       Vicki Goizueta 
 

 

 

 

.  Iõd seen others do it, so surely I could to.  Let me just say that the view from the 

confines of my car are a lot different than the view from behind my little wind-

shield.  Most cars were generous and moved so that I could get by.  Some were 

oblivious to my desire to get by, so I waited out my opportunity to pass them safe-

ly.  For the cyclists that were eager to move past me, I was more than happy to 

get out of their way.  I was pretty much on high alert until I got to Green River. 

 The traffic had somewhat let up at that point, and I could ride with relative ease. 

 The same challenges presented themselves on the ride home.  I left work earlier 

to avoid traffic and I took advantage of FastTrack thinking it would be easier.  It 

waséuntil I passed Green River.  I crept through Corona as the lanes got thinner. 

 Iõm sure cars behind me were wondering why I wasnõt zooming past them.  Quite 

simply, it wasnõt a risk I was willing to take so I kept on creeping and made the 

most of it.  Hey, I was on my motorcycle.  What more could I ask for?    

 

I have not ridden to work since that day, and I donõt know that I will until the 

construction is complete.   The freeway promises to be pretty awesome once itõs 

done.  I have ridden on the freeways though and Iõve had some practice with lane 

splitting.  There are many factors to consider when making the decision to lane 

split: traffic flow, what lane youõre in, your riding environment, and potential road 

hazards.  These factors would certainly hold true whether youõre lane splitting or 

not, but they are particularly note worthy when making the decision to split. 

 While there are benefits to lane splitting, I would caution that you should only do 

it if youõre comfortable.  As with any type of riding, ride your own ride.    
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Chapter Pool Party  

August  

 

 

 

 
 


